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Start of the Van Nuys Corridor Rapidway Study

The Daily News is preparing a story to run this weekend highlighting the Van Nuys Corridor Rapidway Study which will begin early next week with a series of three community meetings taking place in the San Fernando Valley. Our agency, in cooperation with the City of Los Angeles, will hold three community workshops beginning October 24, 2011 to inform the public about the start of a study that will identify options for improving transit service along the Van Nuys Boulevard corridor in the San Fernando Valley. The community meetings will provide the public with background information on the beginning of the Van Nuys Corridor Rapidway Study and will allow public input on various ways to better connect the corridor to the regional transportation network. The Van Nuys Rapidway study area extends from Ventura Boulevard north to the I-210 freeway. Initial alternatives under consideration as part of the beginning of the Alternative Analysis (AA) include: Bus Rapid Transit (BRT), Light Rail Transit (LRT), Streetcar, a “No Build” alternative and a Transportation Systems Management (TSM) alternative aimed at better managing the flow of traffic along the corridor. Measure R, which includes the half-cent sales tax approved by the voters of Los Angeles County in 2008, earmarks $68.5 million for the East San Fernando Valley North-South Rapidways. This includes the Van Nuys corridor. Three other corridors, Sepulveda, Lankershim/San Fernando and Reseda, are being studied through a separate environmental process.

I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project


Media Relations has issued a news release advising motorists traveling in the vicinity of Sepulveda Boulevard, in the Westwood area, to plan ahead and allow additional time to reach their destinations beginning Monday, October 24, 2011. This is due to reduced lanes on portions of Sepulveda Boulevard between Moraga Drive and Montana Avenue. Reduced lanes are required for underground utility relocation work performed by Chevron. Work will occur from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m., seven days a week for three months; however, 24/7 work hours may be required.  Reduced lane capacity on Sepulveda Boulevard, coupled with last week’s closure of the southbound I-405 freeway off-ramp at Sunset Boulevard for Sunset bridge reconstruction work, is expected to temporarily exacerbate local traffic conditions, as motorists would normally utilize Sepulveda Boulevard as part of their detour route. The closure period for the Sunset off-ramp is half-way completed, and is expected to re-open by October 30, 2011.
http://www.metro.net/news/simple_pr/underground-utility-work-sepulveda-boulevard-westw/
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
Next week, I will meet with Chair Antonio Villaraigosa, Director Zev Yaroslavsky, Director Don Knabe, Director Mark Ridley-Thomas and Director Michael Antonovich. I also will be attending a U.S. Senator Dianne Feinstein special event to be held at the Millennium Biltmore Hotel. Finally, I will be interviewed by Patt Morrison of KPCC Radio, and will be a guest speaker at VICA’s 23rd Annual Business Forecast Conference to be held at the Universal Hilton Hotel.
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